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	Action

	1. 
	Apologies

Apologies were received from Rob Slow.

	

	2. 
	Minutes of Last Meeting

These were agreed as a true record.

Clarification of item 2 – The course for private landlords is aimed more at small landlords. If there is space available then a small housing association could have a place on the course.


	

	3. 
	Matters Arising

Woodside
Emma asked about the report in the Messenger that the wavy-roofed houses on Woodside were staying. Amanda Jones confirmed that this is the case. 

The plan will now be to let out the council owned properties. There may be money available to refurbish these from the Decent Homes money in 2007, although this will only be for the council properties and not for the privately owned one. The refurbishment may be done before the money is available although this decision is yet to be made.
A Band-A Report to take these properties out of the demolition area has been prepared and is ready to be signed. When this has been signed off the decision has officially been made.

Sandy then asked about the council’s decision to sell off the Woodside land to a developer. Amanda replied that there was never any doubt that this would be what would happen. 
Joice said that there is still the decision to be made about what will happen to the £1 million  invested by New Deal. John Clarke has met with Joanne Roney and requested a report for the New Deal Partnership Board.

There are 3 options:
- 
The money is returned to New Deal

· Part of the money
· No money is returned but New Deal to have a share of the development – either a say in the whole project or ownership of part of the land.
Amanda said that at the last Burngreave New Housing Group the group was asked if they wanted to form subgroups – e.g. one subgroup for Woodside. The answer was that they didn’t wish to form subgroups.



	

	4. 
	Website

	

	5. 
	Project Update
Homeowner’s maintenance scheme

Glenmore gave a summary of the project. People are offered £500 for external work and the project can help with finding builders and giving classes in DIY. At the moment houses around Melrose Road and Coope Road are being targeted.
Since the last report the project has done 43 surveys, evaluated about 50 properties and run 4 DIY classes at the old Ellesmere School. From the feedback it seems that people would prefer to have slightly longer classes.

The Information Shop has details of what street is being targeted now and in the near future.

Another part of the project is working with local builders and encouraging them to join a warranty scheme such as the Federation of Master Builders. Residents are encouraged to employ warranted builders.

Rock Street Decency Project

Amanda reported that work is now complete. There are two handover visits to be done which will be complete by next week. All that remains after that is to evaluate the feedback received.
Burngreave New Housing Group

This group has now met twice. The next meeting is on 23rd November at Verdon Recreation Centre. The meeting on 8th December will focus on compensation packages.

Woodside Housing Brief

Amanda reported that the brief will specify mostly 3 / 4 bed houses with some 2-bed. The brief is not finalized and there is a question mark about whether the 2-bed houses are needed. About 70% of the properties will be for outright sale and the rest to be affordable housing – either rented or subsidized ownership. It is all up for discussion.

The proposal for Pye Bank School is that it should be residential. It is a listed building so care needs to be taken with the developer brief. It is not yet known whether this will be developed before or after the rest of the site.

There will be around 150 – 250 properties on the site. Emma asked how many were proposed on the masterplan. Amanda replied that she thinks there were 350.

Joice raised an issue that larger houses cost more to heat. There are families who live in several adjacent 2-bed houses as an alternative to one big house.

Ronnie also mentioned that good amenities are need too. Amanda said that there do have to be shops but the shop that was there on the previous estate closed down and that was when there were 700 properties. There will be a mixed use area but if anyone has ideas about how to have a sustainable business area then the Regen Team will be happy to hear them. They don’t want to build a row of shops that will close down in a year.

Catherine Street

A report is being prepare to go to the council cabinet in January. The council can then begin negotiations.

Spital Hill

The consultants have given their report on the location of the proposed supermarket and have recommended the Hartwell site on Savile Street, with an  entrance to be on Carlisle Street. The council is to finalise the decision at around the end of January. The Ellesmere Old Peoples home is to be housing as it is no longer in consideration as a possible supermarket site.

	

	6. 
	Theme Manager’s Report

Joice presented her report to the group. There were no questions.

	

	7. 
	Proposed Projects
Ian Stokes introduced himself to the group. He has been asked by BCAF to look at developing a plan for a housing area that exceeds council requirements in terms of environmental issues and sustainability. This will be presented as an alternative development brief for the council to consider.
Joice remarked that if New Deal have ownership of a part of the land or a say in the whole scheme then they could take the BCAF option into account.

Ronnie said that there have been many schemes which have had good intentions and turned bad. There is a danger of focusing on bricks and mortar and not infrastructure.

	

	8. 
	Any Other Business

Daniel Massey handed out information on the Private Rented Project. (to be included with the minutes)

	

	9. 
	Date and Time of Next Meeting

BCAT Meeting Room

12 – 14 Burngreave Road

6.00 pm

Thursday 12 January 2006

	


